Dear Colleagues

Please review the letter below by Marc Frager MD, Doctors 4 Patient Care president Hal Scherz MD and the Association of American Physicians and Surgeons president Alieta Eck MD in response to two recent JAMA articles by ABIM president Dr. Christine Cassel. By refusing to publish this fair and balanced counterpoint to Dr. Cassel's one-sided perspective, the AMA continues to ignore the serious concerns of practicing physicians.
See for yourself.... 
 
Letter to the Editor of the Journal of the American Medical Association

We hereby respond to the Viewpoint essays by Drs. Conway and Cassel: September 12, 2012 Vol.308 No.10, "Engaging Physicians and Levering Professionalism" and Drs. Graber, Wachter, and Cassel: September 26, 2012 Vol. 308 No.12, "Bringing Diagnosis Into the Quality and Safety Equations."
Both of these self-serving essays aim to extend the importance and reach of their authors' products: the Maintenance of Certification (MOC) process and their latest creation, their “Choosing Wisely” campaign.
Conway and Cassel state that MOC has “the clear aim to improve quality”. However, there is no data to verify how this is achieved through MOC. The business of MOC now generates massive profits without any reasonable proof of benefit, efficacy or patient protection. Moreover, as the American Board of Medical Subspecialties (AMBS) plots to link MOC to licensure through the Federation of State Medical Board’s (FSMB) Maintenance of Licensure (MOL) program, increased participation—leading to more profits for the certifying agencies—is slowly being tied to the privilege of practicing medicine.
Conway and Cassel claim that the “comprehensiveness of the MOC program makes sense to physicians and is consistent with the clinical flow of their practice.” Clearly, neither writer practices medicine nor has read the responses to the related New England Journal of Medicine article (NEJM 2010; 362:948-952), the comments on their colleague Dr. Wachter's website (Click here: On Becoming Chair of the ABIM: Why the Board Matters More Than Ever | Wachter's World),  or the dissent on SERMO, where physicians have unanimously spoken out against MOC. Practicing physicians do not want MOC, for reasons extending beyond the indisputable fact that it does not “make sense.” Furthermore, its Practice Improvement Modules, Patient and Peer Evaluations and egregious Secure Exam have no place in the lives of practicing physicians. The entire process is expensive, intrusive, onerous, and lacks evidence of efficacy.

Consider Cassel’s parting gift to those who actually practice medicine, her final salvo before stepping down as President and CEO of the ABIM: while on one hand she claims her “Choosing Wisely” program could “save billions of dollars,” her other hand collects a salary amounting to several times that of the average internist. She claims to be concerned over health care costs while our “non-profit” Boards collectively profit to the tune of hundreds of millions of dollars. Dr. Cassel pushes the concept of professionalism, telling us that the MOC process is “voluntary” while doing everything in her power to make it mandatory. Advancing a meddlesome, expensive, medically unsupportable process is hardly professional, let alone well intentioned. 


Now add physicians' MOC fees to the millions of dollars Medicare will collectively pay out to physicians participating in the MOC Incentive Program—a mechanism quietly inserted by our Boards into Obamacare to reimburse those physicians who participate at a rate of 0.5 % more than colleagues who don't—and it's little wonder we're in a health-care crisis. That 0.5% does not come close to covering the cost of MOC.

These articles and the insidious MOC and Choosing Wisely programs are blatant attempts by our Boards to propagate their agenda, feed their bank accounts, institute pointless regulations and assume an even more invasive and unwarranted role in the lives of practicing physicians. Many physicians will retire if MOC becomes mandatory and linked to MOL. Will the leaders of our Boards then turn to practicing medicine and caring for patients?

Practicing physicians must reassess the value and necessity of our Boards' demands. The Boards clearly do not represent our interests and their tax returns reveal shameless conflicts of interest. It is time for physicians to stop succumbing to mandates and extortion by programs lacking evidenced-based data to validate them. We must oppose the unsupervised multimillion-dollar "Board Certification Industry" of the ABMS and FSMB and actively unite against Hospital, Insurance and State Board attempts to impose MOC and MOL requirements to practice medicine. It is time actively take these issues to politicians who are rightly becoming concerned about this profiteering by academic physicians and so called "non-profit" corporations, which employ corporate regulatory capture of large portions of health care dollars for themselves, while providing not one iota of benefit to patients or physicians. 

Mass MOC-noncompliance is the only rational solution to irrational forces taking over our profession.
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